
February 3, 2025 

Written testimony against ESA and EEA: 

 

To Whom it may concern: 

As a public school superintendent, I have some concerns over upcoming bills establishing various EDA 

and EEA to support families enrolling students in non-public or home schooling programs. 

 

1.  My first concern regards oversight.  As a public school, we have many state laws we must follow 

and much data to report to the state.  As is appropriate, there is a significant amount of 

oversight as to how we spend public money and can show student accountability.  Private 

schools, charter schools, and home schooling lacks this oversight.  This does not seem fiscally 

responsible or fair. 

Indeed, I have had inquiries about enrolling former home schooled students in my school district 

where the parents have stated that they actually did NO schooling for several years.  Under the 

current system, home schooling parents have no requirements to prove that their children are 

receiving an education.  They can take the state exams but may also choose to opt out.  Will the 

state hand out money to families without making sure that it is used toward education?  How 

will the home-schooled families demonstrate that the funds were used appropriately? 

Should the legislature approve any of these measures, the entities receiving the funding should 

be subjected to the same oversight that public schools work under. 

2. My second concern regards equity.  Private schools and, I presume, charter schools if passed, are 

generally located or will be located in the large cities of ND and therefore not available to rural 

students.  Some private schools may set up a virtual academy, but I can tell you from much 

experience, that many students do not do well under this learning model.   It would have limited 

appeal. 

Also concerning equity is that private school may select which students to accept.  They can 

choose to accept only the highest-performing students while denying entry to students with 

greater (and more expensive) needs.   Public school, by law, must educated ALL students 

regardless of cost.   

Will providing money to private, charter, and home-schooled families reduce the amount of 

money available to fund public schools, who provide the most equitable education by accepting 

and educating ALL students?  Will it take away funding from rural schools, who already struggle 

with less funding (because of fewer students) and less access to services?  If so, this would 

hardly be considered increase equitability for our ND students. 

3. Is providing public funding to religious-based schools legal?  Are we violating ND Century Code? 


